Welcome to the latest edition of my newsletter.
The following information is what I have received whilst on foot patrol over the last month & from my latest drop in surgeries.
STARCROSS

On Saturday 18th April at around 19.50 we received a call from a member of public regarding youths causing a nuisance in the area of Well Street Starcross.

The youths were reported to have been stood on top of a hedge urinating into the bowls club.

They were also jumping into the hedge causing damage.

I have been able to identify the youths and have dealt with them in the most appropriate way.

I have recently been informed, that a resident of the village witnessed several children putting themselves in danger. They were seen using the new bank that separates the playing field from New Road as a jump for their bikes. 

This is obviously a very dangerous pastime due to the traffic, that sometimes speed down that road.

I have planned to do a letter drop to the parents in the immediate area, to inform them of this past time and to keep their children safe by way of education.

MAMHEAD
I have recently liaised with the Forestry Wardens in the area with regards to illegal raves.

The wooded areas can easily be frequented for this past time and the police are committed in ensuring that this is prevented to the highest level.

If you believe that an illegal rave is taking place, then please contact either the police or your local forestry commission.

GENERAL NEWS

It has been brought to my attention that several elderly residents have noticed an increase of junk mail coming through their letter box.
Our elderly residents can be vulnerable and could succumb to anything that may find its way through their letter box

If you would like help in reducing this, then please visit The Mail preference Service web site, where you can register yourself and/or your address to be taken off the list at www.mpsonline.org.uk.

Rogue Trader Alert: we have received complaints via our Police partners over the last few days in relation to gardening work in the Teignmouth, Dawlish and Buckfastleigh areas of Devon...

In one incident the consumer was cold called and told she had trees overhanging the public highway and that this was an offence. She was charged £400 for the work. 

Other incidents involve traders cold calling charging excessively for work and failing to provide information such as business name, address, telephone number, the price of the work and how long it will take etc. Traders are also required to provide a 14 day cancellation notice, which has not been provided. In one incident the consumer was driven to the bank by the rogues. 
Our advice as always, is take time to gain at least 3 quotes for work you would like done, and get a second opinion if you are advised to have work done you didn't think you needed. 

No cold caller stickers area available from local Police and by calling Citizens Advice on 0345 04 0506. We urge anyone who believes doorstep criminals may be operating in their area to contact the Police. Incidents like this are known to be linked to distraction burglary.

SURGERY DATES

Next surgery will be on Saturday 30th May 2015 at the Westbank Charity Shop, The Strand, STARCROSS at 10am, Dolphin Inn in KENTON at Noon and Sainsburys Shutterton Bridge DAWLISH at 2pm.

Deborah Sleeman Police Community Support Officer 30387

Dawlish Warren, Starcross, Kenton, Mamhead Ashcombe & Powderham

Tel: 08456 567705

E-mail: deborah.sleeman@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

General Enquiries: 101
You can also find me on Facebook under:  Dawlish Neighbourhood Police

